

DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY

FORT WINGATE DEPOT ACTIVITY
P.O. BOX 268
FORT WINGATE, NM 87316

August 22, 2012

Mr. John Kieling Acting Chief, Hazardous Waste Bureau New Mexico Environment Department 2905 Rodeo Park Drive East, Building 1 Santa Fe, New Mexico 87505-6303

Dear Mr. Kieling:

The purpose of this letter is to request an additional extension on the revision of the Interim Measures Facility-Wide Groundwater Monitoring Plan (GMP) for the Fort Wingate Army Depot (RCRA EPA ID No.NM6213820974). A draft GMP was submitted to the Navajo Nation and Pueblo of Zuni on Aug 2, 2012. The Zuni Pueblo and Navajo Nation require 60 days to review and comment. The Army requests an extension through October 15, 2012 in order to address comments, revise the document, and submit the Final GMP to the New Mexico Environment Department – Hazardous Waste Bureau.

If you have questions or require further information, please call me at (330) 358-7312.

Sincerely,
Mark Patterson

Mark Patterson

BRAC Environmental Coordinator

CF:

Dave Cobrain, NMED, HWB
Shannon Duran, NMED, HWB
Steve Smith, USACE
Richard Cruz, FWDA
Tony Perry, Navajo Nation
Chuck Hendrickson, US EPA
David Henry, USACE
Darrel Tsabetesaye, Pueblo of Zuni
Clayton Seoutewa, BIA
Ben Burshia, BIA
Rose Duwyenie, BIA
Lura Micki Gonzales, VSC
Pat Ryan, SAIC